Girdwood Land Use Committee

Notice of Meeting on December 12, 2016
 Minutes
Agenda Item LUC 1612-01: 
Call to order 7:05PM Brian Burnett
Agenda Approved for  December 12, 2016 Regular Meeting 
5-0

Approved with addition of Item 1608-04 Review & Update to LUC Operating Principles and GBOS Rules and Procedures at the end of Old Business.
Minutes Approved for November 14, 2016 Regular LUC Meeting
5-0
LUC Officer reports - None
Group discusses the Open Meetings Act and the issue that 3 GBOS members attended LUC last month.  Kyle states that he requested MOA Legal Dept opinion on this item.  This was not a meeting that GBOS had called, and GBOS was not making a decision at this meeting as a group.  As individuals they may attend and vote at LUC but this is not official business of GBOS.  In addition, the meeting is recorded and minutes are written and approved, so there is an accounting of what transpired and the GBOS role in it.

Announcements:

LUC/GBOS Quarterly Joint meeting is scheduled for MON December 19 at 6PM in the Girdwood Community Room.
Girdwood Trails Committee will vote to seat the GTC officers at their regular meeting on TUE January 3, 2017. 
 
Girdwood Land Use Committee will vote to seat the LUC officers their regular meeting on MON January 9, 2017.  
Brian Burnett states that he may not be available to continue as chair of LUC as his work and Trails Committee responsibilities are increasing.

GBOS seats D and E are up for election and will be on the April 4, 2017 Anchorage Municipal Election ballot.  Candidates must be registered to vote in the GVSA, and must file with the Municipal Clerk’s Office at 632 W 6th Avenue.  Filing for office begins at 8AM on January 28 and ends at 5PM on Feb 11, 2017.

Agenda Item LUC 1612-02:  Public Comment
None
Agenda Item LUC 1612-03: Committee reports:

Trails Committee Report (Brian Burnett)

GTC last meeting was December 6.  Update on ILMA and MOU status.  These agreements allow GTC to work on trails that are on land not owned by the MOA. ILMA on Beaver Pond/Abe’s Trail/California Creek Trailhead area on Crow Creek Road is on-going. MOU with USFS is with the MOA for Legal Dept review.
GTC moved to recommend GBOS Resolution regarding annexation of the GVSA.  This item is on the LUC agenda tonight as well.

Girdwood Nordic Ski Club (GNSC) provided another presentation regarding proposed trails on the land between Stumpy’s summer and Stumpy’s winter trails.  This conceptual plan is at about 10%.  Concern of GTC is the proximity of the proposed trail to the social trails in the area, and the impact that a developed trail will have on them.  Members of GTC expressed concern that Brian Burnett was presenting the conceptual plan to HLB Advisory Commission later that week, and some had recommended that he postpone his presentation and perhaps that GTC would be the more appropriate group to present this idea to HLB.

Brian presented to HLBAC the concept of the 3.5 meter 20’ clearing width four season, multi-use, multi-species trail, which was well-received.  Mike Edgington asked if it is possible for the project to go forward without GTC support.  Brian stated that he is confident that GTC will support the project. 
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Girdwood Mountain Bike Alliance (GMBA) provided an update to GTC on their status.  They expressed confusion at the GTC lack of support for the GNSC trail project.  GTC has advised GMBA to take the same steps that GNSC is taking (form a committee, create conceptual plan and bring it to GTC for approval).  

GTC committee working on the Girdwood Trails Plan document is moving forward now that plan has been reformatted and editable. Thanks to KMTA for grant funds for formatting help.

Hand tram is still planned to be flown out for work this winter.  Need to get past the cold snap.

Derek Ruckel packed Moose Meadow track for skiing.  Volunteer groomer training on Saturday included 8 volunteers, about half of whom were new to grooming program.

Girdwood Area Plan Review Committee (Diana Livingston & Lewis Leonard)

At last month’s meeting, it was discussed that Girdwood needs to fund the planning effort.  Kyle Kelley states that he asked MOA Legal Dept about this, and was told that no additional tax revenue can be put toward this, as planning, platting and land use fall within the Area Wide services that are taxed for in Area Wide taxes. Fairview recently completed their plan with assistance from fundraising efforts.
Kyle recommends that Diana and Lewis write a letter to Hal Hart in the Planning Department with cc to GBOS, the Anchorage Assembly, and MOA administration, to find out how to proceed.  It is likely that if GAP Review Committee can receive an editable copy of the current plan, they can make changes to it and have relatively little need for MOA Planning Department support.

Cemetery Committee (Tommy O’Malley) 

Kyle states that the suitability study should be complete by the end of December.

Title 21, Chapter 9 Review Committee (Tim Cabana & Marco Zaccaro)
Marco has indicated that he may be available to work on this in February.  Tim Cabana is working on the brewery building, also not available yet.

HLB Advisory Commission Report (Diana Livingston)

Several items on the HLBAC agenda in December related to Girdwood:

Disposal of land at Girdwood Industrial Park to AWWU 

Disposal of land at Girdwood Industrial Park by lease to 
Redmond (1 lot), GeoContracting (3 lots), Andy Hehnlin (1 lot).
 
Girdwood Nordic Ski Club presentation by Brian Burnett
In addition, Diana Livingston discovered that HLB had issued a permit to Silverton Mt. Guides for $4,000 for access to 7 or 8 heli landing areas in the Girdwood Valley.  She was surprised at this as there was no public process and no input from the community. When asked about this by Diana, HLB stated that they issue many permits without going to HLBAC, but those will now be listed in the HLBAC board packets so that they are aware.  Diana Livingston to forward copy of permit issued to Silverton Mtn Guides to be distributed to LUC members attending this meeting.  

Friends of the Skate Park (Kyle Kelley)
Group earned $450 in donations at the Holiday Bazaar on Dec 3, plus a matching donation, so their take for the day was approx. $900 toward Skate Park renovations.

Other:

Brian Burnett states that he recently talked to Andy Hehnlin regarding the Industrial Park and the amount of material to be removed and replaced with soils without organics in them. Group discusses that this type of “overbuild” seems extreme, but meets municipal requirements and in the long run provides for infrastructure that lasts and doesn’t decompose and require rebuild.  
Old Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1611-05:
Set agenda topics for GBOS/LUC Joint Quarterly meeting on December 19.

Group reviews topics and agrees that if they stay on task they can complete the meeting in 1 hour.  

Topics are: are:  
Dave Parrish Presentation & Girdwood CIP list; 
Annexation of uninhabited land 
Update to LUC Operating Principles and GBOS Rules and Procedures


Later in the LUC meeting, they add that LUC will consider and vote on final LUC Operating Principles, with 


changes incorporated from LUC 1608-04 (last item in old business at this meeting).

Agenda Item LUC 1611-06:
Consider motion to recommend GBOS Resolution of Support to annex uninhabited land to the Girdwood Valley Service Area so that municipal staff and funds can be used to work on trails within those parcels.  Subject parcels are:  a portion of Winner Creek Trail (hand tram), Virgin Creek Falls Trail, and California Creek/Abe’s Trail to Chugach State Park boundary.  Action will require ballot proposition approved by a majority of voters in the GVSA.

Group reviewed the plan to annex land into the GVSA, which will allow Parks and Rec staff and funds to be used at these areas as well as allowing police service support if needed.  If the ballot initiative doesn’t pass, work on these areas must be handled with private donations to GTC and volunteers completing the work.  No police service could be extended out of the GVSA.


Lewis Leonard read the draft Resolution of Support in to the record, and group made edits to the document.

Motion:

Girdwood Land Use Committee moves to recommend that the GBOS send the Resolution of Support for annexation of uninhabited lands forward so that the Municipality of Anchorage Legal Department can draft language for a ballot proposition to be considered by voters in the GVSA at the April 2017 election.

Motion by Lewis Leonard, 2nd by Jerry Fox

Motion carries 5-0

Kyle states that draft language will be reviewed by Anchorage Assembly in January.

Agenda Item LUC 1608-04:
Review and Update of LUC Operating Principles and GBOS Rules & Procedures.

Lewis provided and reviewed list of changes for LUC Operating Principles.  These are to be incorporated in the GBOS Rules and Procedures as well.  This should conclude the changes to the LUC Operating Principles, bringing them up to date.

Group agrees that they will vote on the updated LUC Operating Principles at the LUC/GBOS Quarterly Joint meeting on Dec 19 at 6PM.  This item is to be added to the agenda.

New Business:
Agenda Item LUC 1612-04: 
Girdwood Land Use Committee Election of Officers
Officers to be seated at the January 2017 meeting.

Meeting adjourned 9:02PM
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